
Public Question – Council 7 April 2016 

To Mayor Oliver: 

What, if any, consultation took place with the tourism industry, nearby residents and 

businesses, given that there was no consultation with the Community Partnerships, 

in regard to the suitability of the Parkfield site to be the location for Torbay School? 

Do you accept that members were unable to fulfil their fiduciary responsibilities due 

to the absence of a business plan or budget for Parkfield and what has changed 

from February 2015 when the council agreed for Torbay School to be located at 

Barton? 

Submitted by Darren Cowell and Colin Hurst 


